
 
September 21, 2023 
 
To: Richard Whipple 
 Deputy Director 
 1155 Market Street 
 San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Subject: Notice of Award - Local Immigrant Integration and Inclusion Grant  
 
Dear Richard: 
 
This letter is regarding the Request for Proposals (RFP) issued by the California Governor’s Office 
of Business and Economic Development (GO-Biz) for FY 2023-24 Local Immigrant Integration 
and Inclusion Grant (LIIIG) funding. GO-Biz evaluated applications received using the selection 
criteria identified in the RFP and hereby announces its award to your organization:  
 

SERVICE CATEGORY FY 2023-24 TOTAL 
Economic Development and 

Technical Assistance $165,978.00 $165,978.00 

 
The service term for FY 2023-24 is from October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. Your 
organization will be required to complete quarterly reports to assess satisfactory performance and 
compliance with the grant agreement requirements. 
 
GO-Biz will be contacting your organization soon to execute a grant agreement. This Notice of 
Award is subject to execution of a written Agreement; as a result, this Notice does NOT constitute 
the formation of a formal grant agreement between GO-Biz and your organization. 
 
The organization shall not acquire any legal or equitable rights relative to the grant services until 
an agreement containing terms and conditions acceptable to GO-Biz is executed. GO-Biz further 
reserves the right to cancel this Notice of Award at any time prior to the execution of a written 
grant agreement. 
 
This award is conditioned upon final approval by GO-Biz and the successful execution of a grant 
agreement. We look forward to working with your organization to administer the Local Immigrant 
Integration and Inclusion Grant to serve the immigrant population in the state of California. 
 

Best regards, 

 
Odet Ford, Manager  
Immigrant Integration Initiatives- International Affairs and Trade 
Governor’s Office of Business and Economic Development 


